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Ensure energy security

• US as a reliable energy 
supplier to allies; increase 
production of oil and gas
in near term, reform 
permitting, work with US 
fossil fuel producers as 
partners.

• Natural gas as transition
fuel; build pipelines and 
export terminals with dual 
capacity for hydrogen.

Accelerate clean energy 
transition with incentives 
and R&D

• Use incentives in IIJA and 
Inflation Reduction Act as a 
catalyst for increased 
investment in R&D in nuclear, 
hydrogen, wind, solar, energy 
storage, and carbon capture.

• Encourage use of nuclear 
power, including newer 
designs.

• Seek to develop US carbon  
market plan; reduce methane.

• Prioritize power grid 
reliability; promote circular 
economy.

Implement smart regulation 
for innovation and growth

• Avoid mandates that distort 
markets and harm innovation 
in new technologies.

• Implement periodic 
regulatory reviews.

Provide
international
leadership 

• Promote global 
cooperation, especially with 
China and India, to achieve 
Paris Agreement goals and 
preserve US competitiveness.

• Provide assistance; meet 
Global Methane Pledge.

A road map for a 
sustainable clean 
energy transition 

Goals for net zero emissions
in Paris Agreement
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